Regular Meeting Board Minutes January 26, 2015

The Board of Education of Franklin City Schools met for a regular meeting at the
Hampton Bennett Board Room on Monday, January 26, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. An audio
recording has been made in MP3 format and is available upon request.

ROLL CALL

Present: Mr. Andrew Fleming, Mr. Robert Knipper, Mr. Chris Sizemore,
Mrs. Rachel Ruppert-Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Lori Raleigh

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mrs. Lori Raleigh, President, led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

23-15 Mr. Knipper made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Wolfinbarger, and the
Agenda Board of Education adopted the agenda.

Roll Call: Ayes: Mr. Knipper, Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Fleming,
Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Raleigh

Nays:

Motion Carried 5-0

RECOGNITION OF GUESTS AND PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Mrs. Raleigh opened the floor for anyone wishing to address the board.

Hearing none, the meeting proceeded.

PRESENTATIONS

1. Board Appreciation Month — Dr. Sander, Superintendent, presented
Certificates of Appreciation to the Franklin Board of Education. Dr. Sander
expressed appreciation to the Board members for their service. This is a 24/7
job and most of the time it is a thankless job. You attend events for the
children, listen to the community and struggle with the financial problems of
the school district just to name a few things. Once you were elected, you
have shown a commitment to our students, staff and community to make the
school district the best it can be. Therefore, we would like to take this time to
say thank you for the job you do.

2. Student Achievement Awards —

Mr. Sizemore, Hunter Principal, and Dr. Sander, Superintendent, presented
Student Achievement Awards for Straight A’s for ten consecutive quarters to:

¢ Kennedy Jones
e Hayden Martin

Mrs. Fromm, Junior High Asst. Principal, and Dr. Sander, Superintendent,
presented Student Achievement Awards to the four students selected to lay the
wreath at the tomb of the unknown soldier on the 8" grade Washington DC trip
(based on an essay contest):

e Grace Delcamp
¢ Jasmine Dushime
e Nathaniel “Dominic” Holweger



e Jaiden Perez

The Board of Education congratulated the students and their families for their
outstanding achievements.
3. Intervention Program - Mr. McFee, High School Principal, and Mr.
McFarland, High School Asst. Principal, provided information on the proposed
Intervention Program.







3. If a student continues to struggle academically and not respond to the above interventions. A
team headed by the administration and comprised of the referred student, teachers, counselor,
advisor, and parents will meet to design a plan of action to get the student back on track to
complete assigned work. This team can be a positive force in a struggling student’s life, if the
student, the parents, and team take full advantage of opportunities to work together in the best
interest of the student. Continued tracking, instruction, tutoring, counseling, or referral to an
evaluation of services, may be recommended by this committee. Our goal is to help the student
mature and work independently, organize tasks, and complete assignments to become a
successful student.

Each and every staff member at Franklin High School is committed to the academic and social growth of
each student. With the ultimate goal of providing each student the opportunity to pursue their goals and
dreams after High School. To do this each student must graduate from FHS. The above interventions are
being put in place to assist each student in earning their High School diploma and obtaining their personal
goals and dreams.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns you may have.

On behalf of the guidance department, the teaching staff and the administration, thank you for your
support. We look forward to working with you for the betterment of all of our children.

Sincerely,

Brian A. McFee
Principal
Franklin High School

4. Mental Health Grant — Mr. Tom Isaacs and Ms. Kim Sellers, Warren County
Educational Service Center (WCESC) provided information about the grant.




Making Ohio AWARE: Building Statewide Mental Health First Aid Capacity

Warren County Educational Service Center is one of the three LEA’s (Local Educational Agency)
in addition to Wood and Cuyahoga Counties that was awarded $2,437,500 ($487,500 per year
for five years) as a collaborative partnership between the Ohio Department of Education, the
Center for School-Based Mental Health Programs (Miami University), the Ohio Mental Health
Network for School Success and other state departments. Through Project Aware, Ohio will
develop a modern, enhanced infrastructure to raise awareness of mental health needs among
school-aged youth and increase statewide and local capacity to develop, implement and sustain
the delivery of integrated, comprehensive, evidence-based mental health and behavioral health
services for youth and families.

The initiative's target population is students and families in 30 ‘high need’ school districts
served by the ESC's. For Warren County, the identified districts are Little Miami, Lebanon,
Carlisle and Franklin. The project will promote a comprehensive and coordinated system for
promoting weliness, safety and resilience built upon foundations of Positive Behavior
Interventions and Supports, Safe Schools and other support programs. Cross-sector assets and
resources will be leveraged to build and support an effective interconnected systems workforce
by increasing the number of individuals trained to deliver Youth Mental Health First Aid
(YMHFA), the number trained of first responders trained in YMHFA and youth access to mental
health services (for at-risk students identified within the districts). The initiative will use data to
inform decision-making, emphasizing state-wide capacity building for evidence-based
innovations.

Itis anticipated that achievement of project goals will enhance system capacity and strengthen
partnerships by providing documented effective community -based models for other counties
wishing to adopt comprehensive, integrated mental health promotions. The project’s goals are
to obtain measurable change on school-aged youth’s behavioral and academic indicators, as
well as in the functioning of adult first responders who will be better equipped to understand
and respond appropriately when faced with students experiencing mental health concerns.

5. Safer Schools Ohio Program — Dr. Sander said Mr. Fleming brought this
program to his attention. This statewide hotline is anonymous and is at no
cost to school districts.
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NEW BUSINESS - BOARD OF EDUCATION

1. Centerpoint Health Agreement (First Read) — Dr. Sander presented an

agreement between Centerpoint Health and Franklin City School Board of
Education to provide medical and dental services to children in Franklin City
Schools for special events/needs.

RECOMMENDATION — SUPERINTEDENT

24-15
Program

Of Studies
High School

25-15
OSBA

Mr. Sizemore made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and the
Board of Education approved the Revised High School Program of
Studies (First Read January 12, 2015).

Roll Call: Ayes: Mr. Sizemore, Mr. Fleming, Mr. Knipper,
Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh

Nays:

Motion Carried 5-0
Mr. Knipper made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and the
Board of Education approved renewal of membership with OSBA for
2015 and subscribe to the Briefcase and School Management News by

authorizing payment by the Treasurer.

Roll Call: Ayes: Mr. Knipper, Mr. Fleming, Mr. Sizemore,
Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh

Nays:

Motion Carried 5-0



PERSONNEL - SUPERINTENDENT

26-15 Mrs. Wolfinbarger made the motion, seconded by Mr. Sizemore, and

Employ the Board of Education approved the employment of Amanda Grim as

Class. Sub a Classified Substitute in all positions (not Bus Driver) for the 2014/2015
school year.

Roll Call: Ayes: Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Sizemore, Mr. Fleming,
Mr. Knipper, Mrs. Raleigh

Nays:
Motion Carried: 5-0

TREASURER OF THE BOARD

27-15 Mr. Knipper made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Wolfinbarger, and the
Minutes, Board approved the following:
Bills, Paid
Financial Minutes:
& Interest November 17, 2014 Regular Meeting
Reports December 8, 2014 Work Session Meeting
January 12, 2015 Organizational Meeting
Bills Paid: November & December 2014
Financial Reports: November & December 2014
Interest Report: November & December 2014

Roll Call: Ayes: Mr. Knipper, Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Fleming,
Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Raleigh

Nays:

Motion Carried 5-0

UNFINISHED BUSINESS - BOARD OF EDUCATION

The Board of Education discussed the need for an evaluation of the Superintendent
and Treasurer. Mr. Knipper reminded board members of the need for the hiring of a
baseball coach. Board members reviewed their calendars and set a special meeting
date of Thursday, February 5, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. in the Board Room to discuss
personnel and the evaluation of the Superintendent and Treasurer.

BOARD COMMENTS
Mr. Fleming congratulated the students that were recognized this evening.
Mr. Fleming reminded everyone of the need to vote for the levy.

Mr. Sizemore congratulated the students on their awards tonight. It shows when the
families are involved with the education of their children.

Mr. Knipper said the levy is necessary. We have done what we said we would do.
We have been frugal with the money and the need for this levy is not going to go
away. We promised the students would get the best opportunities we could provide
and we have done that. We’re holding up our end of the bargain and | hope the
community sees what we have accomplished.

Mrs. Wolfinbarger thanked everyone for attending the meeting. I'm excited about the
programs that have been discussed tonight. These will be great opportunities for our
students.



Mrs. Raleigh expressed thanks to Dr. Sander for recognizing the board during Board
Appreciation Month. We do this because it is something we love. We have the best
interest of the students and district in every decision we make. Some would say it is a
thankless job but when you get to see some of the great things, like the students here
tonight, it makes it all worth it. We take pride in our district and even though some of
our decisions are not popular, we always do what we feel is best for the students.

ADJOURNMENT

28-15 Mr. Sizemore made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and
Adjourn the board adjourned the meeting at 6:54 p.m.

Roll Call: Ayes: Mr. Sizemore, Mr. Fleming, Mr. Knipper.
Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh

Nays:

Motion Carried: 5-0

Mrs. Lori Raleigh, President

Mrs. Jana D. Bellamy, Treasurer



